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RE: Docket No. 2003D-0382 

The Massachusetts Public Health Biologic Laboratories (MPHBL; U.S. License 64) submits the 
enclosed comments regarding the FDA’s Draft Guidance for Industry on “Sterile Drug Products 
Produced by Aseptic P rocessing.” 

The draft guidance is a significant improvement over the 1987 document and is long overdue 
however we believe that it requires some modifications. We would also encourage the FDA to 
update the guidance document more frequently than previously. 

Sincerely, 

Catherine A. H 
Senior Director, Regulatory Affairs 
MPHBL 
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Docket No. 2003D-0382 

Comments on the Draft Guidance for Industry on “Sterile Drug Products Produced by 
Aseptic Processing” 

Massachusetts Public Health Biologic Laboratories 

I Line I Comments 
137 Add a reference to USP <1116> regarding microbiological monitoring and 

accentable levels. 
181 

183-185 

FDA should cite other industry standards for air sampling like IES which may 
include isokinetic sampling, rather than describe specific air sampling techniques. 
The FDA appears to imply that only remote counters are acceptable. We feel this is 
unreasonable. Portable counters should also be acceptable if the company has 

I 1 demonstrated that portable counters do not interfere with operations and suitably / 

185 
198-200 

monitor the environment. 
Correct reference to X.E 
Rooms are usually designed for room air changes and airflows. IS0 includes either 
airflow volume or velocity specifications therefore we suggest that the guidance 

I / does the same. I 
200 
202 

214-215 

227 

238-239 

248 
272-273 

Is a reference from 1972 still appropriate? 
Proper design cannot prevent air turbulence it can only minimize the turbulence. 
The guidance should acknowledge there could be turbulence and that the 
manufacturer must evaluate the imnact on the asentic oneration( 
It would appear to be unreasonable to expect no microbiological contaminants. 
Indeed, the USP has specifications for microbiological levels. There should also be 
some discussion about surface monitoring. 
There appears to be no distinction between Class 100 hoods and Class 100 
processing areas and that FDA would expect to see a Class 100 hood in a Class 
10,000 area. Please clarify. We propose that if a manufacturer can demonstrate that 
a Class 100 hood in a Class 100,000 area maintains its Class 100 status during 
aseptic processing this should be considered acceptable. 
Specifying specific pressure differentials is inappropriate as it is too specific and 
cannot address all scenarios. 
Please provide a reference for the air change recommendation. 
Why include the word “continuous”? The tank just needs to be held under 



within 2S”C of the target temperature.” It is not necessary to specify a target 
temperature if the incubation temperature can be within 20-35°C. Indeed many 

rms incubate vials at two temperatures e.g., 20-30°C and 30-35°C and have 

e risk (i.e., a filter failing). The section does not address 

dor’s D value should be acceptable for use and not need to be confir 


